



High View Primary Learning Centre Newsome Avenue Wombwell Barnsley S73 8QS

Website: www.highviewprimary.co.uk

Tel: (01226) 273220 Fax: (01226) 273225 Attendance: (01226) 757504

Date: 5.1.21 Email: highview@ecmtrust.co.uk

Key Worker Information for Lockdown 3

Dear Parents/ Carers.

As you will be aware we are offering your child/ren a place in school over the coming weeks. We would just like to provide you with key information for tomorrow, Wednesday 6th January, and as we move forward.

In order to keep the routine as normal for your children as possible we are attempting to keep the same organisation of timings, routes and doors we have used since September. If this is an issue please contact your class teacher. Also a private provider in school, Cheeky Monkies, is still operating a breakfast and after school club.

Timings:

Year Group	Drop-off	Pick-up
FS1 - Morning Nursery	8.30-8.40	11.30-11.40
FS1 - Afternoon Nursery	12.30-12.40	3.30-3.40
FS2 - Reception	9.00-9.10	3.15-3.25
Year 1	9.15	3.25-3.35
Year 2	9.00-9.10	3.15-3.25
Year 3	9.15-9.25	3.25-3.35
Year 4	8.45-8.55	3.00-3.10
Year 5	8.45-8.55	3.05-3.10
Year 6	8.30-8.40	3.00-3.05

Bubbles:

Currently, due to the number of children needing a place in school, the bubbles will remain as classes with all staff remaining in school supporting the children's learning both in school and remotely. This will continue to be monitored as we move forward with guidance and numbers in each bubble. We will endeavour to keep the bubbles the same but you can sympathise that a child on their own, if this was to occur, would not be beneficial for anyone and changes may have to be made for their well-being. School will only do this through clear communication and after a 48 hour period to avoid contaminated contacts. The school will be running exactly as it has done previously with regard to PE, playtimes and lunchtimes.

Lunches:

For the rest of this week, there will be only cold lunch options for the whole of school. Whilst it is cold lunch options pupils (Y1 - Y6) will be having lunch in classrooms. Foundation Stage will continue to use the hall but a class at a time. This will ensure no crossing of bubbles but may mean one class has a slightly later lunch than normal.

In the future we are attempting to keep the dinners on a rota; classes will not, however, use the hall but will be eating in the classrooms. The year groups (1,3,5 or 2,4,6) will have their warm dinner delivered to the classroom in special boxes. We will inform you as soon as our catering business have the boxes delivered.

Uniform:

The children must continue to come to school in school uniform.

Organisation of days:

As you are classed as a key worker, your child/ren have a full time place. You are entitled to send them every day or on the days you are at work. They will be expected, like every child in school, to access the remote learning when they are not in school and the attendance procedures will be followed as normal. Please can you send a text message to school/class dojo by the Friday before the following week so we know who is in school.

Yours faithfully

Miss Smith



















